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Assistant Headteacher Update

What a wonderful start we have had! Throughout Year 5 and 6, the children have settled in superbly. It was so uplifting 
to hear about everyone's summer as well as talking through what they are looking forward to this year and 
answering/addressing any questions and worries they  had. Building the teacher-pupil relationships are crucial when 
starting any year: setting the boundaries and class expectations whilst still getting to know everyone individually. 
To kick start their topics, we have had a hook for Year 5's Ancient Mayan topic and a hook for Year 6's Japan & Natural 
disasters topic. We want to inspire and excite the children early on and support them in knowing how their learning 
relates to the real world. They were all so engrossed in the learning and I know many are so eager for their next lesson. 

Writing
This week we have explored how the use of vocabulary can create different moods when describing a setting. We have 
used the skill personification to bring the nouns in our coastal setting to life. Next week we will be writing a setting 
description of a beautiful sunny beach, which changes into a stormy beach. 

Reading
Our first book 'Holes' is about a boy named Stanley who is sent to Camp Green Lake, for a crime he didn't commit, to 
dig holes EVERY SINGLE DAY! Unfortunately, Stanley has terrible luck because of his 
no-good-dirty-rotten-pig-stealing-great-great-grandfather's curse and is often in the wrong place, at the wrong time. We 
are excited to read on and find out more about Stanley and his friends.

Maths
The children have explored place value again this week, focusing on numbers in the hundred thousands. We have used 
skills such as: partitioning, rounding, comparing and ordering. Ask the children to tell you the rhyme we have learned to 
remind them whether we round a number up or down!

PSHE
As part of understanding our emotions, we reflected on how we feel about the Queen passing and different ways we 
could share this with others and show our respect. We looked at the flowers in the Green Park Tribute garden that had 
been left for the Queen and made our own tribute by leaving a post it note flower and message on the Queen in our 
History and Geography timeline corridor, followed by a minute of silence. The children have also prepared some words 
to share with their families at home during the funeral service.

A Note from Year 5 Teachers:

Wow! We have been blown away by the amazing behaviour, positive attitudes, beautiful manners and high expectations 
that the children have shown over their first few weeks in Year 5. Keep up the great work displaying our Hampton Vale 
Values.








